

                                  75
76
62


HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION

Tuesday, October 13, 2015
The Historic Resources Commission held a called meeting on Tuesday October 13, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building.  Commission Members present were Helen Sharpe, Grace Baldwin, Lauren Nance, and Cary Worthy, Larry Brooks, Brenda Sykes and Denise Baker. Staff members present were Nathan Page, City Planner and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician.
Larry Brooks called the meeting to order and explained the function of the Commission.
1.
Approve minutes of the July 14, 2015 meeting. Denise Baker made a motion for approval, second by Helen Sharpe. All voted aye.

2.
Court Square Historic District applications to be considered for the 2015-2016 Façade Grant Program. Total       City funds requested is $20,611
a. Alamance Farmers Mutual Insurance Company, for property located at 128 W Harden Street 
Replace all windows on south side and one window at the northeast corner, Mr. Jason Buchek spoke. $7900.00 
b. Graham Cinema, for property located at 119 N Main Street
Install new windows and stained glass, Chuck and Jennifer Talley spoke. $6413.00

c. Colonial Hardware, for property located at 104 E Elm Street

To replace awning in front similar to what is already there, Chuck and Jennifer Talley spoke. $2405.00
d. Hughes offices, for property located at 110 and 108 W Elm Street

Place two awnings across front of building, William Hughes spoke. $3700.00
e. Carolina Properties Building (Opera Bldg), for property located at 200 N Main Street
Tuck/repoint north wall (most deterioration) and install new paint-on appearance signage, Jason Cox spoke. $9869.00

f. Plum Pucci, for property located at 127 E Elm Street

To install a new awning in front, Jennifer Talley spoke. $1986.00
g. Sandy’s Consignment Shop, for property located at 142 N Main Street, Jennifer Talley spoke.
To wrap windows on the second floor - $2649.00
Install a new awning on the front - $2799.25

Rework Sandy’s signage - $400.00 
h. Wrike Building, for property located at 112 N Main Street

Install new windows on second floor, Jennifer Talley spoke. $3100.00
 All the applicants answered questions concerning colors being used, new or replacement awnings, and                various other questions about the façade renovations on the properties they were requesting grant funds. 
  After much discussion and review of the priority recommendation from the Graham Appearance                          Commission, the Commission decided to distribute the funds as follows: 
Graham Cinema                              $3200.00
Hughes Offices                                $1850.00 
Sandy’s Consignment –Windows   $1300.00

Sandy’s Consignment – Signage      $ 200.00

Wrike Building                                $1550.00

Ala. Farmers Mutual Ins. Co.          $1400.00 
Carol.Prop. (Opera Bldg) signage    $ 500.00
Lauren Nance made a motion to approve the distribution, second by Grace Baldwin. All voted aye.

3. Presentation by Laurie Mitchell, State Historic Preservation Office, regarding the potential North Main Street Local Historic District. Ms. Mitchell’s slide show explained the benefits of local historical districts, how they are protected, how the property appreciates greater and faster than similar non designated neighborhoods, foreclosures and value changes over a period of time. Jessica Dockey shared information on tax issues with the historical districts which she is familiar with since she at one time worked for the SHPO. Several of the neighbors spoke with numerous questions and comments.

The Commission stated they would continue to have meetings to get input from the residents. Larry Brooks made a motion for Nathan Page to use his resources to draft sample guidelines and present back information to the HRC, second by Denise Baker. All voted aye. 

With no further business the meeting was adjourned.


Respectfully Submitted, 
Martha Johnson

